
 

OUR LADY’S SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 
17 May 2024 

www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Parish Priest:            Fr. Peter-Damien McKinley 
Principal:                   Ms. Patrizia Bertani 
Parish Mass Times:   
English: Saturday 9.00am, 5.30pm, Sunday 9:00am, 10.30am & 5:30pm 
Vietnamese: Saturday 7.00pm, Sunday 12.30pm, Friday 7.30pm 
Chin Hakha/Burmese: 2.30pm 
Tongan: Every 1st Sunday 3.00pm 
School Phone:      9312 2230 
School website: www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Our Lady’s is a Child Safe School 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 

 
Sun 26 May 10.30am Eucharist 
for Year 4 
Mon 27 May  Athletics Day at 
Keilor Athletics Track 
Wed 29 May  7.00pm PAB 
Thurs 30 May 6A ‘The Huddle’ 
excursion 
Mon 3 June Open Day Tours at 
9.00am & 4.00pm 
Fri 7 June 9.00am Sacred Heart 
Mass 
Mon 10 June King’s Birthday 
Public Holiday 
Wed 12 June  7.00pm Parent 
Cyber Safety Session 
Fri 21 June Second Hand Uni-
form Sale 3.00pm 
Fri 28 June 1.00pm End of Term 
2 
Mon 15 July Pupil Free Day - 
Staff First Aid Training 
Tues 16 July Term 3 begins at 
8.35am 
 

SACRAMENTS 
Sun 26 May 10.30am Eucharist 
for Year 4 
Fri 2 Aug 7.00pm Confirmation 
for Year 6 
 

PROFESSIONAL LEARNING 
DAYS - PUPIL FREE DAYS 

Mon 15 July Staff First Aid 
Training 
 

NO CLASSES 

Wed 26 & Thurs 27 June - Three 
Way Learning Conversations 

The Lord God took the man and put him in the garden of Eden to till it and keep it.   
Genesis 2:15 

At Our Lady of the Immaculate Conception Parish Primary School we promote the safety, well being and inclusion of all children. 

Pentecost Prayer 
Fifty days after Easter we celebrate Pentecost. The holy Spirit comes to us also. 

Father, we will soon celebrate the Feast of Pentecost when the Holy Spirit came to the 
apostles. 

We thank you that we too share this gift of your Spirit of love in our lives and our church. 
As we celebrate the birthday of the church ay we learn to live as the people of God. Let 

us praise God’s name and share the gifts we have been given with others. Open our 
hearts to the needs of other people. Help us learn to love without counting the cost. May 

we live the gospel of Jesus Christ in our lives each day through the power of the Holy 
Spirit. Amen. 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

On Wednesday evening the Year 4 teachers Glenn Membrey, Karen Everson and 
Angelica Mendoza in collaboration with the RE/Learning and Teaching Leader 
Tania Cuni held the Year 4 Eucharist Parent Information evening. A big thank you 
to all the parents and students who attended. It was wonderful to see so many 
parents attending and joining in with the activities. Please keep the Year 4 students 
in your prayers as they prepare to receive their First Eucharist on Sunday the 26th 
of May at Our Lady’s church. 

Our Playground is finally finished 

and we couldn’t be happier! 
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School Attendance 
Daily school attendance is important for all children and young people to suc-
ceed in education and to ensure they don't fall behind both socially and devel-
opmentally. The staff of Our Lady’s school work in partnership with parents to 
ensure each child is provided with the best opportunities to learn and to thrive. 
If you have any concerns about getting your child to attend school please let the teacher, myself or a mem-
ber of the leadership team know so that we can support you and your child. 
 
This is a guide to attendance over a school year: 
• 0-6 days: This is within normal range. 
A child with this attendance rate is able to take full advantage of the teaching and learning opportunities 
available to them. 
• 7-10 days: This attendance rate is below average. 
A child with this attendance rate could miss over 1 year of schooling between Foundation and Year 10. 
• 11-20 days: This is a poor attendance rate. 
A child with this attendance rate could miss out on up to 2 years of schooling between Foundation and Year 
10. 
• 20+ days: This is a very poor attendance rate.  
A child with this attendance rate could miss out on up to 2.5 years of schooling between Foundation and Year 
10. 
 
Remember: 
• Students need to attend school regularly to make the most of their educational opportunities. 
• There is a direct link between school attendance and achievement later in life. 

• Poor patterns of attendance in the early years lead to poor patterns of attendance throughout the 
school years. 

• Poor attendance makes it difficult to form positive relationships with their peers. 
 

Yours sincerely, 

Patrizia Bertani 
Ms Patrizia Bertani 
Principal 
princi-
pal@olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

3E: Brian D 
4G: Sylvee V 
5C: Natalie N 
6A: William T 
Staff: Mr Wickham, Ms Robles 

BUILDING UPDATE 

This week the bricklayers have 
been very busy as you can see 

in the pictures.  

The building has had all the 
electrical fit outs completed 

and air conditioners installed. 

 Today the plaster has been 
delivered and hopefully they 
can start installing the plaster 

tomorrow. 



 

 

 

 

Congratulations to the winners of our Walk Safely To School Day Raffle!  
We hope you enjoy spending your Rebel Sport Vouchers. 

 
     FI Amanda L  FJ Jayden H 

     1K Lachlan M  1L Rex O 

     2M Sylvia T  2N Max T 

     3E Hamish M  3F Jayden Y 

     4G Mila M  4H Brian L 

     5C Xavier  5D Jay T 

     6A Henry N  6B Adele M 

FAMILIES and SCHOOL WORKING TOGETHER 

A HUGE THANK YOU TO ALL THE PARENTS AND 

FRIENDS WHO CAME TO OUR COMMUNITY 

CLASSROOMS ON TUESDAY. 

IT WAS WONDERFUL TO SEE 

YOU ALL! 

THANK YOU TO ALL THE 

CLASSROOM TEACHERS FOR 

ORGANISING THIS EVENT. 



 



 

Learning by the Seaside 
 

On Wednesday last week, 42 children from Grade 3, parent volunteers 
(Eileen, Kim and Viet) and Ms Steph, Ms Christine, Ms Kirsty and Ms Lor-
raine, visited the Jawbone Marine Sanctuary in Williamstown. 
The purpose of the day was to extend the children’s classroom experienc-
es to the outdoors and make connections to the real world. Themes fo-
cused on included how we can look after our natural environment, what 
are the human impacts upon the natural environment and how does an 
indigenous person connect to the land.  
 
The day began with an acknowledgement of country, safety briefing, and 
the always popular demonstration of the self-composting camping toilet 
we got underway. 
 
Our first session was with Boonwurrung Leader Willie Pepper. Willie 
shared stories about his and his ancestors' connection to the land, how 
they lived on it, cared for it, and found everything they needed to live a 
good life. He also shared a range of implements he’d collected and let the children paint their faces with a 

small amount of coloured ochre he brought along. 
 
After this we divided the children into five groups. Environmental and Marine Scien-
tists Robert and Jan led one group on a rock pool ramble. Together, they discovered 
crabs, sea-anemones, jellyfish and learnt about many fascinating things in the inter-
tidal zone. For many touching the seaweed and jellyfish was fascinating, and for 
some the first time. 
 
Meanwhile, another group were with scientist Sandy, and touched a wonderful se-
lection of marine curiosities. This included both dry specimens (like shark eggs) and a 
touch tank full of sea water, where living creatures and plants moved around. Touch-
ing a range of seaweeds and starfish, shrimps, sea urchins and a range of other crea-

tures, the children were intrigued. 
 
The third group joined scientist David and also myself (Greg) on the boardwalk. Here, they learned about the 
area's geological history, plant and animal adaptations to survive in this rugged environment as well as the 
importance of marine parks. 
 
A real surprise for many of the children was the inclusion of a reflective meditation at the end of the board-
walk. For this, children were asked to walk quietly to the end of the boardwalk, separate out from each oth-
er, and just look at the surrounding environment. They tuned into their senses for 5 minutes, quietly looking, 
listening and feeling their surroundings. For many it was a rare occasion to actually stop and be present in 
the natural environment. 
To finish the day, the children came back together to form another talking circle. Here they were invited to 
share an appreciation or an insight from the day. 
A huge thanks to the scientists from the Jawbone Marine Sanctuary 
Committee who came along on the day and spent time with our chil-
dren. It was a wonderful day by all counts and we look forward to do-
ing similar in the future. 
 
Greg Woolford 
Family School Partnerships Leader 



 



 



 



 



 

 
 



 



 


